PECKFORTON PARISH

Road Speed Through Peckforton

The Survey of Peckforton residents carried out in 2022 highlighted Road Speed as the No.1 concern for the community.

Over recent months, significant time has been devoted to working with Cheshire East Highways (CEH) to understand how we can make this a reality. Speed surveys have been done, the process for how we get support from CEH has been thoroughly reviewed, and based on discussions with CEH I believe there is a route forward whereby we could achieve the implementation of a 40 mph speed limit in the village.

Next week's Parish Meeting (Tuesday 11th March at 7.00pm) will focus on this. The results of the speed surveys will be shared together with information on how we move things forward. However, I need to know: -

Is this still supported by the village and the number one concern? Are people prepared to help with what we as a community need to do in order to make this a reality?

What is required is not onerous (I will explain in the meeting), but we will only be successful if the community as a whole are involved and demonstrate they are fully behind this.

I'm happy to lead this, but I need your support. Please come along next Tuesday if this is something you would like to see implemented.

Thank you

Neil Dyer - Chair, Peckforton Parish Meeting

